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Dear Jim
 
We commend this enquiry as it is an important issue of Fly In, Fly Out commuting work practices
in regional communities.
 
In relation to the committee’s Terms of Reference, we have listed below some of the key points
that impact on provision of health services in communities that have large mining services.
 

·         In relation to managing FIFO workers, the health service faces challenges, as often there
is no medical history of these patients and they are not known to clinical/medical staff at
the health service.

·         There are often no family support networks to help workers once they are released
from the health services, particularly in the area of Mental Health. Follow up care is
often hard to arrange as the FIFO model often means they are receiving follow up care
from treatments initiated in e.g. Blackwater or Springsure and then on their days off they
are managed where they reside.  There is often a break in the continuity of care.

·         Generally due to being disconnected from their families, there is often an increase in
mental health related issues and long distance driving and fatigue issues often resulting
in multi-trauma events.

 
We look forward to the findings of this committee’s inquiry and please don’t hesitate to contact
me if the committee needs any further information regarding the health impacts of FIFO
workforce practice in Central Queensland Hospital and Health Service.
 
Kind regards
Michele
Michele Gardner
Executive Director
Subacute, Ambulatory and Community Services and Central Highlands
Central Queensland Hospital and Health Service (CQHHS)
Department of Health | Queensland Government
82-86 Bolsover Street, Rockhampton Qld 4700

 www.health.qld.gov.au
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your computer system network and destroy any hard copies produced.

If not an intended recipient of this email, you must not copy, distribute or take any action(s) that relies on it; any form of
disclosure, modification, distribution and/or publication of this email is also prohibited.

Although Queensland Health takes all reasonable steps to ensure this email does not contain malicious software, Queensland
Health does not accept responsibility for the consequences if any person's computer inadvertently suffers any disruption to
services, loss of information, harm or is infected with a virus, other malicious computer programme or code that may occur as a
consequence of receiving this email.

Unless stated otherwise, this email represents only the views of the sender and not the views of the Queensland Government.

**********************************************************************************

Submission 230 
11.1.2 

27 May 2015




